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  September 2, 2020 

 
 
Blake A. Hawthorne, Clerk 
Supreme Court of Texas  
201 W. 14th Street, Room 104 
Austin, Texas 78701 
 

Re: No. 20-0671; In re Stephen Hotze, et al.; In the Supreme Court of Texas 
 
Dear Mr. Hawthorne: 
 

Charles Butt respectfully submits the attached amicus curiae letter in support 
of the Respondent Chris Hollins in the above-referenced mandamus proceeding.  
Please distribute this letter to the Court. 

Pursuant to Rule 11(c), Tex. R. App. P., no fee has been paid or will be paid 
in connection with this amicus curiae letter.  
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Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 

/s/ Wallace B. Jefferson   
Wallace B. Jefferson  
State Bar No. 00000019 
wjefferson@adjtlaw.com 
Rachel A. Ekery 
State Bar No. 00787424 
rekery@adjtlaw.com 
ALEXANDER DUBOSE & JEFFERSON LLP 
515 Congress Avenue, Suite 2350 
Austin, Texas 78701-3562 
Telephone: (512) 482-9300 
Facsimile:  (512) 482-9303 
 

ATTORNEYS FOR AMICUS CURIAE CHARLES BUTT 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that on September 2, 2020, this letter was served via electronic 

service through eFile.TXCourts.gov on all parties through counsel of record, listed 

below:  

Vince Ryan 
State Bar No. 17489500 
vince.ryan@cao.hctx.net 
HARRIS COUNTY ATTORNEY 
Robert Soard 
FIRST ASSISTANT COUNTY 
ATTORNEY 
State Bar No. 18819100 
robert.soard@cao.hctx.net 
Terence O’Rourke 
SPECIAL ASSISTANT COUNTY 
ATTORNEY 
State Bar No. 15311000 
Terence.O’Rourke@cao.hctx.net 
Cameron Hatzel 
ASSISTANT COUNTY ATTORNEY 
State Bar No. 24074373 
cameron.hatzel@hctx.net 
1019 Congress St., 15th Floor 
Houston, TX 77002 
Telephone: (713) 755-5585 
Telecopier: (713) 755-8848 
  

Susan Hays 
State Bar No. 24002249 
hayslaw@me.com 
LAW OFFICE OF SUSAN HAYS, PC 
P.O. Box 41647 
Austin, Texas 78704 
Telephone: (214) 557-4819 
Telecopier: (214) 432-8273 
 

Attorneys for Respondent Harris County Clerk 
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Jared Woodfill 
State Bar No. 00788715 
woodfillservice@gmail.com 
Woodfill Law Firm, P.C. 
3 Riverway, Ste. 750 
Houston, Texas 77056 
(713) 751-3080 (Telephone) 
(713) 751-3058 (Facsimile) 
 

 

Counsel for Relators 

 
 
/s/ Wallace B. Jefferson  
Wallace B. Jefferson 

 



 
       September 2, 2020 
 
 

Dear Chief Justice Hecht and members of the Supreme Court of Texas,  
  
I send my best wishes to you with my thanks for your service to the State.   
  
As you likely know, when the Coronavirus began to impact Texas, our company and many 
other retailers expanded their programs of allowing pickup of online orders at the store. In 
addition, our home delivery offerings were expanded. A significant portion of our sales are now 
transacted without the customer having to interact face-to-face with another individual.   
  
We’ve worked hard to give customers opportunities to buy their food in the safest way. In light 
of this, I also support efforts to allow voting by mail, which is the safest means for people to 
exercise this vital right during this time. The plan announced by the Honorable Chris Hollins, 
Harris County Clerk, to send applications for mail-in ballots to registered voters in Harris 
County is permissible under the Election Code and facilitates the execution of the constitutional 
right to vote. 
  
Texas requires an excuse to vote absentee but, as your Court has recently held, does not permit 
election officials to second-guess a voter’s exercise of that option. Thus, Clerk Hollins’s effort 
to make absentee ballots widely available trusts voters, protecting those who are vulnerable 
from unnecessary exposure in this new Covid world in which we’re living.    
  
It’s always been my impression that the more people who vote, the stronger our democracy will 
be.   
  
My knowledge of the judicial world is not deep, but it seems to me that it is important for both 
state and federal courts to retain their non-partisan reputation, which today seems to be in 
jeopardy.   
  
Based on our experience at H-E-B, many people, including those of all ages, are nervous about 
contracting the virus. By extension, in my opinion, many would be anxious about voting in 
person. Clerk Hollins has reasonably given these voters a chance to guard against perilous 
exposure in a manner consistent with this Court’s opinion and the Election Code.  
  
Thank you for considering this view.  
  
All good wishes to you.   
  

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

          Charles Butt 
  


